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Pending Approval
Call to Order

Meeting called to order at 2:00 p.m. by Chair, John Rheinberger.

Members Present:
John Rheinberger, Chair

Louise Smallidge, Vice Chair

Jim Levitt, Treasurer




Bob Rosenquist, Secretary




George Weyer, Communications and Outreach
Staff Present:

Jay Riggs




Shari Larkin
Other Agencies:
Michelle Wohlers
Additions or Deletions to Agenda

There were two additions to the Consent Agenda, for the 2017-2018 BCWD Agreement and the FY17 Buffer Grant Agreement.
APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA

Items on the Consent Agenda are the 2017 CMSCWD Technical Service Agreement in the amount of $110,367; the 2017-18 Washington County Public Works Agreement in the amount of $32,400/yr); the 2017 SWWD Task Order Litton Grade Stabe in the amount of $6,006; the 2017-2018 BCWD Agreement in the amount of $952,508; and the FY17 Buffer Grant Agreement in the amount of $10,000. A motion to approve the Consent Agenda was made by Louise Smallidge, and seconded by George Weyer. Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF november 9, 2016 BOARD MEETING MINUTES

A motion to approve the November 9, 2016 minutes was made by Bob Rosenquist and seconded by Louise Smallidge. Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report

Items to note this month are $1,012.26 payable to Hedberg Aggregates; $24,000.00 payable to Doug Schaffer for the BWSR CWF Lake St. Croix expense; $2,421.82 payable to Happy’s Stillwater Automotive for vehicle maintenance; $1,124.00 payable to Helmer Printing for newsletter printing; $18,716.00 payable to Metropolitan Council for water monitoring expenses; and $986.00 payable to MASWCD for convention registrations. A motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report, subject to audit, was made by Jim Levitt. Seconded by George Weyer. Motion carried.
Board Committee Reports

Personnel – A meeting will be set up with the Committee to discuss annual reviews.
Budget and Finance – A meeting will be set up with the Committee to discuss the 2017 annual reviews with regards to the annual budget.
Cost-Share – There are Cost-Share items later in the Agenda.
Communications and Outreach – Nothing to report.
AGENCY PARTNER REPORTS

Washington County – Jay is continuing to coordinate with the County regarding the Buffer Program and Enforcement, and also One Watershed One Plan.
NRCS – There are 42 applications for EQIP between Washington and Dakota counties. The CSP program has been revamped. February 3rd is the application deadline. The State Conservationist is going to combine 16 of the state offices, and plans on closing certain areas.
BWSR – Nothing to report.
MCD – The last meeting was November 16th. The revised workplan was approved. 
Watersheds – Nothing to report.
MASWCD – The annual convention was last week. Once again, our office donated a concrete birdbath to the auction (made by a Washington County landowner), which sold for $160. The entire auction raised over $10,000.
EMPLOYEE REPORTS/PRESENTATIONS/INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

a. Newspaper Articles and Other WCD Outreach – A 3-ring binder of the past month’s newspaper articles is available for the Board to look through if they wish.
b. Presentation – George Weyer was presented with a Thank-You plaque for his service on our Board, as his term ends on 12/31/2016.
Old Business

a. Building Operations and Vehicles – We have had an inspection on the roof. There are a couple new spots that need patching, but the entire roof does NOT need replacing yet. The proposal for the current repairs is not to exceed $2,400. Also, the items for our annual fire inspection have now been completed.
b. 2017 COLA – We are still waiting for final numbers on what the County will be using for the 2017 COLA, but at this time their increases are ranging between 2% and 2.5%, depending on which Union the employee is a part of. George Weyer made a motion to set the 2017 COLA at 2.5%. Jim Levitt seconded the motion. Motion carried.
c. 2017 Health Insurance Rates Table – The proposed rate table was presented to the Board, along with the rates that were used in 2016. A motion was made by George Weyer to approve the 2017 Health Insurance Rate Table. Bob Rosenquist seconded the motion. Motion carried.
d. Buffer Program Update – The Buffer Program affects 80 residents of Washington County. New policies were just released yesterday from BWSR, which we haven’t had a chance to review. We will be following up on those policies with the County. The County has the choice as to whether they accept enforcement authority, otherwise enforcement goes to BWSR.
e. 1W1P Update – We have signed resolution from all the Watersheds within Washington County, and are currently waiting for resolutions from Chisago and Isanti Counties. Jay has been talking to BWSR about the funding mechanisms. The RFP was included in the packet.
NEW BUSINESS

a. FY17 Extra Capacity Funding and County PH Agreement – The BWSR FY2017 SWCD Local Capacity grants will include an allocation of $100K per SWCD with no match required. Each SWCD may request an additional allocation, based on documentation of the organization’s ability to secure matching funds, up to the amounts BWSR generated based on historical County allocations. WCD is eligible for an additional $14,500. The FY2017 additional allocation must be matched with new Calendar Year 2017 county allocation/revenue, defined as an amount that is over and above what the SWCD received from the county in Calendar Year 2016. WCD staff have been working with County staff to increase county funding to match the extra BWSR funding. Looking at the possibilities for groundwater work in 2017 and the opportunity to leverage an additional $14,500 from BWSR the Washington County Public Health department will increase the PHE contract to $19,500. Bob Rosenquist made a motion to approve WCD Manager to sign revised PHE Agreement to match FY17 BWSR extra capacity funding. Jim Levitt seconded the motion. Motion carried.
b. FY17 Clean Water Fund Grant Awards – A map showing the FY2017 Clean Water Fund Grants that were awarded was included in the packet. Our office had five applications approved.
c. Fire Panel Replacement – Our fire panel needs replacing. Silent Knight has submitted a proposal for $689.00. They will be able to use the existing devices that are connected to the panel. Louise Smallidge made a motion to approve the panel replacement. George Weyer seconded the motion. Motion carried.
d. MN Conservation Crew and Apprentice Update – WCD staff applied for 2017 Clean Water Fund (CWF) grants to receive Minnesota Conservation Corps (MCC) crew labor and the MCC apprenticeship. We worked with our partners to determine project needs and WCD applied for the MCC crew labor CWF grants. The MCC crews would assist in further BMP projects in need of maintenance or installation. WCD will request a total of 38 days of MCC crew labor time around the County. The WCD has applied for MCC crew labor CWF grants over the last 8 years. The MCC crew labor has assisted in BMP maintenance, installation and in return the program has strengthened the MCC crew knowledge of natural resource management in Washington County. Award notification will be sent out to applicants January 15-30th 2017. Project implementation period is March – December 2017. Separately, the MCC apprenticeship will be housed in WCD and mainly work with BMP staff in addition to other staff during a 4 month position. The WCD has applied for this grant for the last 7 years. The MCC apprentice will assist WCD staff in BMP maintenance, GIS, database, monitoring, and education tasks. Award notification will be sent out to applicants December 31st 2016.
e. WCD In-Kind Labor Policy Recommendation – The BMP staff request that an In-kind labor rate is established for cost share funded projects where In-kind labor is allowed. Example of such cases is in the Clean Water Funded grants. In-Kind Definition: Services, material, equipment or labor committed or received at a conservative value that would otherwise be paid from the project budget. Both the donor and the service received should be identified. Items of In-kind labor include only time put toward labor rate and equipment usage. Landowner In-kind labor rate will be determined at the rate of $20.00 per hour for an allowable volunteer rate. When landowners use equipment for their project as an In-kind match the current market rates for renting similar equipment will be used. These rates are based on the Conservation Partners Legacy Grant program payment manual, updated 7/1/2016. A motion was made by Bob Rosenquist, seconded by George Weyer, to approve a $20 In-kind labor rate. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
f. DNR Clean Sweep Buckthorn Grant – Final Payment Request – In April 2016, a partial payment to Natural Resources Restoration was processed for buckthorn removal at WMAs in Isanti and Washington County. In November 2016, the contractor requested a final payment of $25,630; however, staff from Anoka SWCD could only verify an additional 45.2 acres of buckthorn removal completed. A partial payment of $23,730 was approved. On December 5th, the contractor completed the remaining acreage and is requesting a final payment of $1,900. The grant expires on December 31st, 2016. A motion was made by George Weyer, seconded by Louise Smallidge, to approve a final payment of $1,900.00 for buckthorn removal. The Anoka SWCD technical representative (Jamie Schurbon) has performed a site inspection. Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
g. FY14 CWF St. Croix Grant – Extension and Encumbrance – Litton Grade Stabe – The Lake St Croix Rural Subwatershed Implementation grant expires on December 31st, 2016. Two of the projects that were installed in the fall of 2016 (Wiessner and Murphy) need to be assessed to ensure vegetation establishment in the spring of 2017. Additionally, South Washington Watershed District requested to partner on a grade stabilization, and up to $11,588.95 in implementation funding remains. WCD staff would like to amend the Lake St Croix Rural Subwatershed Implementation grant contract to extend the grant to December 31st, 2017. The project that South Washington Watershed District would like to partner with WCD is a grade stabilization at the Litton property. Survey work has been conducted; and the design and cost estimates have been developed. The estimated implementation cost for the Litton project is $33,150 and the BSWR Gully model shows a phosphorus reduction 17 lb/yr TP. The WCD staff requests the encumbrance of the remaining $11,588.95 to assist with project costs. The remaining implementation costs will be covered by South Washington Watershed District. A motion was made by Louise Smallidge, seconded by George Weyer, to approve a grant extension and encumbrance of $11,588.95 for contract 14-06 CWF_LSC. The district technical representative (James Landini) has performed a site inspection, survey, designed the concept and cost estimate. Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
h. FY14 CWF Rural St. Croix Grant – 2nd Partial Payment Request – Wiessner/Hill – In June 2015, WCD Staff requested an encumbrance of $45,215 for material costs to install a grade control structure on the Wiessner / Hill property at 3750 Paradox End Ave. S. Afton, MN. The original total estimated cost for this project was $60,287 in material cost; however, out of seven requests for quotes we received one contractor bid totaling $92,161.65. This gully stabilization project directly impacts Kelles Coulee and an additional encumbrance was requested of $23,905.99. The total encumbered for 75% of implementation costs is $69,120.99. The Valley Branch Watershed District (VBWD) is the match partner for this project. The CWF grant requires a 25% match which would be an estimated $23,040.41. VBWD has a cost share program of $5,000 per pound of phosphorous. The project concept has a phosphorus reduction of 21 lbs. The project was installed by Ironwood Company and a second payment of $18,159.39 is requested. The initial payment was approved on November 9th, 2016 for $48,885.11. The total project cost to date is $90,526.00 ($89,676.00 + $850 in permit fees). The CWF Lake St. Croix Rural Subwatershed grant will cover $67,044.50, which is 75% of total project cost, not including permit fees. VBWD will cover $22,631.50, which is 25% of total project cost including permit fees. WCD has already paid for 75% of the permit fee cost ($637.50). A motion was made by George Weyer, seconded by Jim Levitt, to approve a second payment of $18,159.39 for contract 15-02 CWF_LSC. The district technical representative (James Landini) has performed a site inspection, reviewed the concept plans, and cost estimate. Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
i. FY 14 CWF Green Communities Grant – Grant Extension Request – We are nearing the end of our BWSR Green Communities Grant (ends Dec. 31, 2016) and have submitted a grant extension to ensure that there is adequate time to install all planned and approved projects. The Green Communities grant provided funds to conduct social research and in-depth outreach to Homeowners’ Associations in Washington County, as well as to install up to six stormwater reduction projects. BWSR Conservationist Dan Fabian has indicated that a grant extension is appropriate in order to complete planned projects that have not yet been installed. Currently, we have three projects that have been approved by WCD and Watershed District boards but are not yet installed: Heritage Glen HOA (Woodbury, SWWD), Lakeview Terrace HOA (Oakdale, RWMWD), and Powers Lake HOA (Woodbury SWWD). The grant extension offered by BWSR would allow us until the end of 2017 to install these three projects with the remaining grant funds. A motion was made by Bob Rosenquist, seconded by Jim Levitt, to approve the grant extension to the end of 2017. Motion carried.
j. 2016 Audit Proposal – We have received a proposal from Peterson Company Ltd for the 2016 audit. The fee will be $2,850. A motion was made by Louise Smallidge to approve the proposal from Peterson Company Ltd for the 2016 audit. The motion was seconded by Jim Levitt. Motion carried.
AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING

None.
Bob Rosenquist moved to adjourn the public meeting. Jim Levitt seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned at 2:53 p.m. The next scheduled meeting is January 11, 2017 at 2:00p.m.

Secretary
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